Eccles Community Committee - 23rd November, 2004


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library

Church Street

Eccles

23rd November, 2004

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.35 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
J. Wheelton (Salford Disabled Motorists and Access



Association)
 
- in the Chair


Councillors Jolley, Morris, and Pooley

J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association


G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:



I. Williams - Remembrance Day/Poppy Appeal



B. Carter - Resident



H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides



D. Nicholas - Hill Street Residents’ Association



R. Qureshi - Salford Community Network



G. Hughes - Charterhouse



V. Ivison - Claremont/Weaste Community Committee



M. Waters - Community Pride



H. Belim - Salford Link Project



R. Slack - Age Concern


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Smith - Area Co-ordinator



J. Blagden - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator



K. Clare
} Customer and Support Services



C. Haslam
}



G. Topping
}



J. Spink
}



S. Hughes
} Housing Services



Z. Whiteside
}



R. Bernstein
} Chief Executive Directorate




P. Kidd
}



C. Tucker
} Community and Social Services



J. Matthews
}



A. Parkinson
}



S. Derbyshire}



I. Noone
} Greater Manchester Police



C. Roberts
}



C. Kelsall - Youth Service

34.
WELCOME


The Chairman extended a cordial welcome to Julie Blagden and Andrea Parkinson.

35.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Broughton, Lancaster, Mullen and Sheehy, Honorah Barker, Joyce Evans, Jonathan Greaves, Barbara Holmes and John Matthews.

36.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 28th September, 2004, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

37.
MATTERS ARISING

Barton Athletic Club

(Previous Minute 25 – 28th September, 2004)


A note outlining the history of the Patricroft Drill Hall (now the Eccles Scout Centre) was 


Circulated and Councillor Pooley commented there on.

38.
LANDLORD LICENSING
The Committee received a presentation from Zoe Whiteside on proposals that would be contained in the Housing Bill (expected in June, 2005) whereby landlords would have to obtain a licence from the local authority and adhere to licence conditions.


The presentation went on to include details of 

· why licensing was being introduced.

· what landlord licensing was.

· application criteria.

· benefits of licensing.

· Salford’s approach to housing.

· progress and action plan.


In response to a question, Zoe Whiteside indicated that properties that were left empty


by landlords would not be covered by the new powers but were in fact covered by 


Empty Dwelling Management Orders.


Consultation sheets were available at the meeting for those interested to complete


and return to Zoe Whiteside who could be contacted on 603 4240 

39.
ECCLES COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN 2004/05
Chris Tucker submitted a prioritised version of the Eccles Community Action Plan 2004/05 which identified key projects for the area together with their estimated cost and the financial quarter that the expenditure may be expected to be committed.


The key projects were based around the following themes:-

· Improving health in Eccles.

· Reducing crime in Eccles.

· Encouraging learning, leisure and creativity in Eccles.

· Investing in young people in Eccles.

· Promoting inclusion in Eccles.

· Creating prosperity in Eccles.

· Enhancing Life in Eccles.


In response to a question from Councillor Morris, Martin Smith reported that


evaluation reports on the benefits each group has received from the funding initiatives


would be reported back to this Committee once a year.


It was also reported that the Budget Group were to receive training centred around the


Action Plan.


RESOLVED: THAT the Eccles Community Action Plan 2004/05 and the proposed


Projects and costs as detailed in the prioritised version, be approved`

40.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET GROUP
The Committee received details of the financial position statement 2004/05 in respect  of their devolved budget.  In addition details were submitted of the meetings of the Budget Group held on 22nd October and 12th November, 2004, which recommended  the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated in the Community Committee area, together with funding for the community use of schools:-

	Devolved Budget 2004/05

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	i)
Helping Hands
	Salaries
	£4890
	£4890 approved

	ii)
Community and


Social Services
	Community Cohesion
	£206.25
	£206.25 approved

	iii)
Community and Social Services

	Memorial for George Hunt
	£200
	£200 approved

	iv)
Winton Park Veterans Association
	Security fencing
	£12214.13
	£12214.13 approved in principle

	v)
Salford Link
	To hold a Health Awareness Day
	£1125
	£1125 approved

	vi)
Monton Amateur AFC
	Start up cost for club
	£3500
	£3500 approved

	Community Use of Schools

	vii)
Winton Wanderers
	
	£2586
	£2586 approved



RESOLVED: (1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub- Group, as detailed


above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT it be noted that the remaining allocation within the devolved


budget now stood at £24,876 and £4,800 within the community use of schools budget.

41.
BUDGET CONSULTATION 2005/06
 
Russell Bernstein gave a brief outline of the overview and scrutiny process in relation to

 
the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee and the budget consultation process for


2005/06.


John Spink indicated that the Council were once again seeking the views of residents


on how they felt that the Council should spend its money in 2005/06, and that following


views received a further public meeting would be held at Holy Cross Community Hall on

 
13th January, 2005.


Geoff Topping set the scene on the financial position of the Council indicating that the

 
Council had an overall budget in the region of £580m per annum of which £280m was

 
funded from Revenue Support Grant, Business Rates and Council Tax.


His presentation went on to cover:-

· The “Gearing” effect – impact on the level of Council Tax at various budget levels

· Council Tax – banding and taxation details

· Comparison of Council Tax levels in other Greater Manchester Authorities

· Future developments impacting on the Council’s budget strategy

· Budget and RSG projections 2005/06

· Options to bridge the funding gap

· What residents said in 2003/04 Quality of Life Survey

· What are your views and your options


During the discussion that ensued reference was made to:-

· Fear of crime – and support an increase in Council Tax  to fund additional police on the beat

· Where is the money going when some Chief Constables have stated that they can not put more police on the beat

· A great deal of money is spent with the Council’s partners on fighting crime not just on additional police but with such things as ASBO’s

· Not just youths who are causing anti social behaviour but also young adults

· Cleanliness of back passages and improved road condition

· Grass area and pavements on some estates were a disgrace

· Concerns at massive above inflation Council Tax rise

· General view that a 3% rise in Council Tax would be about the right level


RESOLED: (1) THAT Councillor Connor (the Council’s representative on the Police

 
Authority) be invited to attend a future meeting to discuss the level of policing within 


Salford.



      (2) THAT Harry Sheldon provide Julie Blagden with details of the areas

 
where grass areas and pavements required attention. 

42.
DISTRIBUTION OF LIFE IN SALFORD MAGAZINE
Submitted a report of the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services detailing the publication and distribution arrangements for the LIFE in Salford magazine.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

43.
MARTIN SMITH AND CHRIS TUCKER


The Chairman reported that this would be the last meeting that Martin Smith and Chris

 
Tucker attended before Martin took early retirement and Chris moved to a different

 
service delivery area respectively.


The Chairman, on behalf of the Committee thank both Martin and Chris for their service

 
to the Committee and wished them all the best for the future.
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